

D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Be Kind and Caring



Friday 14th July 2023

At D'Eurocourt, we aim to be

Class Dojo



The winning classes last week were: 1/2M and 3/4B

The winning classes this week were: **Reception** and **5/6H**

Well done everyone!

<u>Attendance</u>

The winning class last week was 1/2PM, 5/6H, 5/6T with 96.7%

The winning class for the term was **3/4RB** with 98.4%

Well done to them!

Well we are nearly at the end of another year! This term has been so busy with sports days, trips out of school, year 6 production, parties and now class teachers are enjoying the last bit of time with their class before we break up for the summer.

On our last newsletter of the year, I need to mention our wonderful year 6 children who will be leaving D'Eyncourt next week. They have had such a successful year - with some super SATs results. They have worked so hard and they are ready for the challenge of high school. The production of the Lion King this week was amazing and not a dry eye in the room. They are busy again getting ready for their leavers assembly next week. Bring your tissues if you will be attending! Although we are sad to see the children leave, we know they will all excel as they move onto their next step in their journey.

We have some staffing changes in September. As you know from the previous newsletter, Mrs Deeming and Miss Hennessy will be leaving us at the end of the year. Both will be greatly missed at D'Eyncourt by pupils and staff. Mrs Palmer starts her maternity leave; we hope she manages a bit of a break before the baby arrives! We can't wait to welcome Miss Lewis and Miss Greer, who will be working in reception, and Mrs Dean as a new lunchtime supervisor in September.

I want to take this opportunity to thank all of the staff for their hard work this year. The children have loved their learning and have made progress through the year. Thank you to you, the parents/carers, as we need your support in all that we do and we are thankful for your continued commitment to the school.



We wish you all a wonderful summer break and we look forward to welcoming you back in September!

Mrs Darby

Celebrating Success Outside of School

Alfie T, Olly M, Dylan M, Lily M, Kanvar, Ivy - **Swimming** Maddison S - **Gymnastics** Sehaj, Jaiveer - **Football**

Saint - Karate

Amelia C, Arusha - Rock Steady Award

Finley A, Ekam, Rafiq, Olisa, Nevaeh, Sithumi, Sam T, Teddy, Josh, Israel, Harlow F, Eliis, Rares, Seb H, Jessica M, Arusha, Lilia - **Stem Club award**

Dates for your diary

<u>July 2023</u>

19th - Reception Graduation 9.15am

19th - Rock Steady Concert 2pm

20th - Year 6 Leavers' Assembly 9.30am

21st - Year 6 Breakfast in the hall 8.00am

21st - Break up for summer at **1pm**

<u>September 2023</u>

4th, 5th - Inset days

6th - Children return to School











Wellbeing Award for Schools







D'Eyncourt Primary School Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby





<u>End of Year Reports</u>

Next week, you should receive your child's report via Class Dojo. These will be sent on Monday. You will also receive a feedback form for you to fill in. If you can complete this and send it back into school, we would appreciate it. Year 1, 2 and 6 should receive a print out of their assessment scores that they have completed this year also.

Year 6 D'EynFest, Leavers Assembly and Breakfast

The Year 6 Leavers' festival - D'EynFest was held last Friday and the Year 6 children enjoyed a wonderful festival after school. The staff had arranged many activities for the children to enjoy. The children thoroughly enjoyed their party and spending time together! With bouncy castles, food, sweets, doughnuts, football, skittles and ice cream the children had a super time. We are glad that the weather was kind to us and the children could enjoy some time outside in the sunshine! Next Thursday, we have the Year 6 leavers assembly at 9.30am where the children will receive their leavers gifts and they will sing some songs together for the last time. We hope parents and carers of year 6 pupils will be able to attend. Bring your tissues!

Next Friday, we are holding breakfast for Year 6 in the hall the children will be able to come in from 8am to enjoy breakfast with their friends for the last time and maybe even enjoy a few Kahoot quizzes! We hope the children enjoy their last few days at D'Eyncourt together as a year group. We will miss you Year 6!

Reception Graduation

Next Wednesday, we have our Reception graduation ceremony celebrating finishing Reception's first year at D'Eyncourt. The children have been practising their ceremony ready to perform to parents and carers. The children have had a fantastic first year at D'Eyncourt - it's a huge year for development and we are so proud of all of the children. Well done Reception! We hope parents and carers can attend and celebrate their achievements with us. We wish all of Reception luck as they move into Year 1.



This week has seen the productions of The Lion King by Years 5 and 6. On Monday, the children performed for year 3/4, on Wednesday for reception and year 1/2 and yesterday they performed twice to parents and carers. It was a magnificent performance with many children stepping out of their comfort zones and singing solos, acting and dancing in front of the live audiences.

There wasn't a dry eye in the house! It has been so special to be able to create performances again after Covid and we hope all of the parents/ carers enjoyed the show. The main parts were all children in year 6 so next year it will be the turn of year 5. We will have to get thinking about what performance to put on. We wish all of the children in year 6 luck in their new schools in September. Well done Year 6!

<u>RockSteady Concert</u>

This week, our RockSteady children put on a fantastic concert in front of the whole school. We had children playing guitar, keyboard, drums and singing. Well done to all of the children that took part -you were amazing! Next week, on Wednesday, we have the concert for parents and carers which we can't wait for!

<u>Year 3 and 4 Popcorn Party</u>

Thank you to all of the children in years 3 and 4 who attended the Popcorn Party last week. They enjoyed a chilled evening in the hall watching a movie with their friends with yummy snacks and drinks. Thank you for your support with this!

Growth Mindset Assembly

Last week, school have took part in Ned's Mindset Assembly. They had a fantastic time learning about having a positive mindset. Thank you for all of the purchases of yo-yos that were used in the assembly!

<u>Parking around School</u>

Dangerous parking is an increasing issue around our school putting the safety of children and others at risk. Parking on zig-zag lines or pedestrian crossings can cause visibility issues to drivers and people walking the pavements alike. Please can we remind all parents and carers to take care when parking around the school site. We get numerous calls about cars blocking driveways in the surrounding streets and parents and carers stopping and blocking the road to drop children off. Please can everyone park considerately. Thank you for your support with this.